
  

 

WYVERN SPORT TERM 1 - WEEK 4, 2014 

 

Round 3 Summer Sport Saturday 22 February 

Term 1 sport fixtures are included with this 

edition of the Wyvern.  

The Wyvern fixture sheet can be accessed via 

the sport page on the Wyvern Newsletter. 

All team lists, venues, starting times and 

opposition teams are listed. On rare occasions 

there may be unavoidable last minute changes 

to fixtures. Please check these fixtures on a 

Thursday evening and contact Joel Wilson 

through the office if you have any questions or 

problems.  

In the case of wet weather a message will be 

recorded on the WET WEATHER NUMBER 

(9432 6460) and it can be called after 7:00am 

on the morning of the match. For early matches 

a message will be left prior to 7:00am. 

Wyvern House Sport Handbook 

By now, all parents in Years 3 – 6 should be in 

possession of the Wyvern House Sport 

Handbook. It is designed to assist you with 

understanding the day-to-day organisation of 

sport at Wyvern. The Sport Handbook has also 

been posted on the Newington website  

Codes of Conduct 

A reminder to all students, coaches, parents 

and spectators that attend Wyvern sport. The 

IPSHA have a Code of Conduct that we fully 

endorse here at Wyvern. These can be found 

inside the Wyvern Sport Handbook. It is an 

expectation that we all adhere to these 

guidelines. 

Newington Swimming Team 

Congratulations to the following Wyvern boys on 

their selection in the Newington Swimming 

Team: 

These boys will compete at IPSHA and 

invitational carnivals throughout Term 1 and 

Term 4. 

Eric Carney, Gaelen Dorigo, Thomas Fraser, 

Flynn Gannon, Eden Horne, Daniel Johnson, 

Simon Latham, Christopher Mina, Thomas 

Oates, Sebastian Parhash, Callan Rixom, 

Alexander Rumi, Willem Rumi, Jackson Sumich, 

Nicholas Venetoulis, Jarrah Ronan, Jonathon 

Carr, James Whiteing, Thomas Kennedy, William 

Gray 

Invitationals only 

Louis Bertrams, Lipina Ata, Thomas McCoubrie, 

Bililign Robertson, Matthew Torrible, Thomas 

Baird, Thomas Alscher. 

Scots Invitation Swimming Carnival 

This Friday, the 2014 Newington swim team will 

compete in the first invitational swim meet for 

the year. The Scots Invitational will be held at 

their senior school pool. The Newington team 

listed above will be looking to test themselves 

against some of the best young swimmers from 

a number of GPS schools. 

South Harbour Invitation Swimming Carnival: 

Venue - Scots 

Next Friday, Scots will again host a carnival. The 

annual South Harbour Swimming Carnival will 

be held at Scots Senior School pool. This will be 

the last chance for our boys to fine tune their 

race skills in preparation for the IPSHA selection 

carnival next week. We wish them all the best of 

luck 

Swimming Squad 

Positions in swim squad are now full for Term 1 

and we can no longer accept any more 

applications to join. It is anticipated that there 

will be positions available again in Term 2. 

IPSHA Basketball Trials 



On Thursday, several boys from Wyvern 

attended the IPSHA Basketball trials. Their aim 

was to make a short list of players that will 

attend the CIS Basketball trials. The following 

boys attended (Angus Ole, Grayson Richardson, 

Mack Addabbo, Jake Peterson and Alexander 

Solomou).  

We wish them the very best of luck in their 

endeavours to make this representative team. 

AFL – Paul Kelly Cup 

This term, Wyvern will enter two teams 

consisting of boys from Years 5 and 6 into the 

Paul Kelly Cup AFL Gala Days.  First round will 

be held on the 11th March at Five Dock Park. A 

large number of boys have shown tremendous 

interest in playing AFL and as a result, trials will 

be held during lunch times at school to select 

the teams. Dates for the trials will be held prior 

to normal sport training on Wednesday the 26th 

February and Monday the 3rd March. Boys will 

not need any special equipment to participate. 

However a mouthguard is recommended. 

Interested boys are asked to put their name on 

the AFL trial sheet on the sports notice board. 

Sydney South/East/Inner West NSW Primary 

Schools 7s Rugby Union Challenge 

The Australian Rugby Union Development team 

has developed the Primary Schools 7’s Rugby 

Union Challenge with the aim to provide you 

and your students a great rugby union 

experience for the end of Term 1. Newington 

College would like to introduce Year 4, 5 and 6 

students with previous Rugby Union experience 

from Wyvern, to the exciting game of Rugby 

Union 7s, which will be played at the 2016 

Olympics.  

A squad of 20 boys will be chosen to represent 

Wyvern at the Sydney South Challenge on the 

21st March at AR Hurst, Sylvania. We will enter 

1 side of 10 for U/12’s and 1 side of 10 for the 

U/10’s competition. Trials for selection will be 

conducted Wednesday the 12th March and 

Monday the 17th March at the Senior School 

before regular sport. On these days, regular 

playing equipment is required - boots/sports 

shoes, mouthguard, headgear etc. Interested 

boys are asked to put their name on the 7’s trial 

sheet on the sports notice board.  

IPSHA Football Trials 

The IPSHA football trials will be held on 25th 

March at North Turramurra. Wyvern will be 

asked to submit up to 5 boys to attend the 

IPSHA trials. In order to select 5 boys to attend, 

we will be holding training sessions at the 

senior school. Dates for the trials will be held 

prior to normal sport training on Monday the 

10th and Wednesday the 12th March. Interested 

boys are asked to add their name to the IPSHA 

football list on the sport notice board. Please 

remember that these trials are necessary to 

find our most talented and skillful players to 

compete at the next level.  

FUTSAL 

Wyvern will enter 2 teams for the Football NSW 

(FNSW) Futsal 2014 Schools Regional 

Championships. This year Wyvern will be 

competing in the Sutherland Regional 

Championship towards the end of Term 2, held 

23rd May. 

Wyvern will enter 2 open age teams consisting 

of Year 5/6 student’s. One team will be 

selected with a developmental focus, largely 

made up of Year 5 boys, with a vision of 

increasing their standard of play for the future. 

Trial times for the Futsal teams will be advised 

by Mr Pollard at a later date. 

Flyers 

The following flyers can be collected from the 

display unit near the front office. 

 Basketball Skills  

 Cricket Skills 
 

Coming Up 

 Friday 21st February – Scots Invitation 
Swimming Carnival   



 Friday 28th February – South Harbour 
Invitation Swimming Carnival at Scots  

 Wednesday 5th March – IPSHA 
Swimming Carnival at Homebush 

(selected students) 

 Tuesday 11th March - AFL Paul Kelly Cup 
at Five Dock Park 

 Wednesday 19th March – Newington 
Prep Inter-House Cross Country – 

Newington Senior School 

 Friday 21st March - NSW Primary 
Schools 7’s Rugby Union Challenge – 

AR Hurst, Sylvania 

 Tuesday 25th March – IPSHA football 
trials at Curagul Fields, North 

Turramurra 

 Saturday 5th April – IPSHA Cross Country 
at Kings – (selected students) 

   

Neil Brunton 

Newington College – Wyvern Sportsmaster  


